August 9, 2017

| Windemere Homeowners Association

PO Box 341182
Beavercreek, OH 45434

Dear Mr. SImmons,

Thank you for reaching out to me regarding your concerns of noise levels near
I the airport. Rest assured, the Airport Authority takes all issues seriously.

| had a meeting to discuss these concerns with airport supervisors, and have
made the following recommendations to our Fixed Base Operator (FBO) here at

Greene County the airport. They are in charge of both the flight school and US Air Force AAL
Regional programs, which encompass a significant amount of our air traffic:
Airport Authority

e When departing Runway 25 (towards the west) climb runway heading to
140 N. Valley Rd. i pattern altitude before making turns on course. We have signs to this

Xenia, Ohio 45385 effect in our lobby and pilot briefing room. Note, however, this is not
always possible due to winds, ceilings, density altitudes, and other flight
Phone: (937) 376-8107 conditions.
Fax: (937) 376-3807
Cell: (937) 231-5027 °

In no-wind or crosswind conditions, when runway selection is completely
discretionary to the pilot, use Runway 7 (departs to the east) if
practicable.

e While the airport is open 24/7/7, make an effort to avoid lower altitudes
and high throttle during dark hours over our housing area neighbors. |
have provided them with aerials depicting sensitive areas.

e Adhere to the FAA published traffic patterns and approach plates.
The PAPI approach indicator will be relocated when the runway is extended to
support the new corridor. It will likely increase in angle; however this is
governed by FAA safety mandates and not in our control.
Thank you again for contacting me, and let me know if | can be of further

assistance.

Respectftully,

Dave Kushner
Airport Manger




